From: Darrel Cross

To: Boyle, Douglas J (DHS); Guedel, Justin K; Smith, Chelsea
Cc: Mark Riffey

Subject: RE: Verified Response to Dec 11 Letter from Douglas J Boyle
Date: Wednesday, January 30, 2019 4:57:45 PM

**** This is an EXTERNAL email. Exercise caution. DO NOT open attachments or
click links from unknown senders or unexpected email. ****

Mr. Boyle,

I acknowledge receipt of Mr. Riffey’s response below. Due to other significant obligations in the past
several weeks, | have been unable to adequately prepare a response brief for the commission. | do
intend to be present at the February 5, 2019 meeting of the Fire Prevention and Building Safety
Commission. | would make the following requests:

1.  An opportunity to answer questions or provide testimony at the meeting.

2. Given the nature of this issue, the confusion surrounding it, and the very real possibility of
similar scenarios occurring around the state of Indiana, | would suggest that a non-rule
policy be written by either the Fire Prevention & Building Safety Commission or the State
Building Commissioner to provide clear guidelines to both the enforcement community and
contractors moving forward.

Thank you,

Darrel Cross, CFM

Division Chief / Fire Marshal
Noblesville Fire Department
Telephone: (317)776-6336 x 1414
Cell: (317) 557-8453
dcross@noblesville.in.us

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This e-mail message, including any attachments, is for the sole use of the intended
recipient(s) and may contain confidential, proprietary, and/or privileged information protected by law. If you are not the
intended recipient, you may not use, copy, or distribute this e-mail message or its attachments. If you believe you have
received this e-mail message in error, please contact the sender by reply e-mail and telephone immediately and destroy all
copies of the original message.

From: Mark Riffey <mriffey@ryanfp.com>

Sent: Wednesday, January 30, 2019 2:40 PM

To: doboyle@dhs.in.gov; Darrel Cross <dcross@noblesville.in.us>; Guedel, Justin K
<JGuedel@dhs.IN.gov>; chesmith2 @dhs.in.gov

Cc: Mark Riffey <mriffey@ryanfp.com>

Subject: Verified Response to Dec 11 Letter from Douglas J Boyle

Please find the attached response and exhibit 1. A copy is being hand delivered as well.

Mark Riffey, SET
Executive Vice President
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Rvan Fireprotection - Noblesville, IN

www.ryanfp.com

Ryan Fireprotection provides custom fire protection solutions to customers throughout the
country, in industries as varied as education to heavy manufacturing, and as specialized as
power and energy plants and healthcare.
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